 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Trustees of North Hampton Public Library

Minutes of Meeting of April 28, 2010
Before the meeting was called to order Alison Robie presented Emily Creighton, whose term as Trustee ends with this meeting, several gifts to thank her for her service as chair of trustees. 

1. Call to Order:  Chair Emily Creighton called the meeting to order at 1:07pm.  Present were Alison Robie, Treasurer, Peter Parker, Secretary, Susan Grant, Library Director, and Lorreen Keating, Assistant Director & Children’s Librarian. 

II.  Approval of Minutes of meetings of February 12, February 26, and March 31, 2010.  Peter distributed copies of the amended minutes which, on motion by Emily, seconded by Alison, were unanimously approved.

III.  Treasurer’s Report.  Susan distributed copies of the March financial statement.  During the discussion Susan described some of the difficulties that she has with QuickBooks.  On several occasions she has paid the same bill twice. Trustees agreed that she - and Faith - are going to have to spend more  time addressing financial management issues.  

IV. Non-Appropriated Funds Report.  Lorreen distributed a report on invested funds and capital reserve accounts as of 31 March 2010.  She noted that interest rates were low.  She also brought to our attention that we have yet to draft a proposed project for the O’Kane account (which might encourage an additional gift from the family.)  She noted, too, that all non-appropriated funds received since April, 2008 have been placed in commercial accounts rather than CD’s.   

She also provided the Trustees with a brief report of “action items” for the Capital Reserve Fund and Building Fund.  She noted that the $100,000 CD at Ocean Bank matures July 12; $100,000 will be deposited in a “unique capital reserve match account” and that the $50,000 CD at Piscataqua Bank will mature on August 19.  $50,000 will be similarly treated.  The interest earned on both of these CD’s will be placed in a “building fund furnishings” account as will the balance in the NHPDIP account.

V. Librarian’s Report: Susan distributed a brief report in which she told us that she is waiting for an evaluation of the Library’s HVAC system by Lamprey Bros. and that Lamprey installed a new control panel and thermostats on April 21.  She told us, too, that Donald Hall, who installed our present roof, had inspected it and had concluded that it is fine; some insulation around pipes may have to be replaced.

She noted, too, that circulation is up 7.6% from last year, that the inventory is almost completed, and that she has received Health Benefit options from the Town.  She told us, too, that Lee Kierstead has retired and that Ashley has given notice and will be leaving the Library on June 4.

She continued with a brief review of Adult and Childrens’ programs.  The “Earth and Energy” breakfast was very successful.  She noted, too,  that she has applied for mini-grant from the NH Humanities Council for a series of 10 book discussion meetings as well as a performance at the Library.  It would require matching funds of about $1,100 from the Library, if funded for which Susan will require Board approval.
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Lorreen described the Edible Book Festival which attracted about 20 participants.  She indicated that she intends to partner with North Hampton School next year.

VI.  Old Business: Susan told us that several of te Library Directors with whom she has spoken do not have Risk Management checklists for their libraries.   Emily asked whether a Library Information Newsletter for Town officials has been prepared.  Susan replied that she has been working on one and noted that it is not something that the Town Administrator has requested - rather it is simply an effort to bring the Select Board up to date.  She will continue on the project.

There followed some discussion of how and why the Hampton Union published a story that focused on some of the Library’s problems with the Auditor when for years the paper has ignored or overlooked potentially negative stories about Town departments.  We agreed that there seem to be political issues that such efforts as the Newsletter might help address.

VII. Tabled Items: We agreed to postpone consideration of the “tabled” items.

VIII. New Business: Emily asked Peter for an update on the work of the Town Complex Proposal Review Committee.  He informed the Board that the committee had created a “short list” of three firms with appropriate experience, etc. and that the Select Board had selected one of those firms - fortunately one with some experience with libraries.  However he has not been informed when the planning process will begin.

Emily and other Board members expressed approval of the digitizing efforts of materials in the NH Room. Discussion then moved to the Annual Audit.  Emily noted that the Library should request that the auditors meet with the Library before completing their report so that “problems” could be explained and resolved.   Emily suggested, too,  that the Library be able to “review” and proof the materials sent to the Budget Committee as well as those that are prepared for the Deliberative Session. All agreed.  Alison suggested that we write the Town Administrator, Select Board, and auditors to let them know that we want on-site visits with the auditor.  Emily suggested, too, that Susan visit the Town Administrator to emphasize to him that the Library is a separate entity and that it requires site visits.  Alison suggested that Faith ought to be here when the auditors visit.    

Emily then suggested that it would be advisable for the Board to provide some “orientation” for the new Board member: Trustee handbook, warrant articles, etc.   Encourage him to attend NHLTA meetings, etc.  But Emily reminded us that we should talk to him before he is sworn in.  Alison, Peter, and Susan will ask, too, what meeting times would work for him.

Alison and Peter thanked Emily for her dedication to the Library and were joined by Susan and Lorreen.   Meeting adjourned.

